FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE MINUTES-MARCH 25,2021

The meeting was called to order by President Nancy Bellavance at 12:05 PM.

The minutes of the February I8, 202I were read by acting secretary Marcia Zenk. A few corrections were noted and minutes were accepted.

The Treasurer's report was read by Treasurer Gloria Pulley.

Beginning balance was \$1495.88, Deposits of \$850.00, Expenses of \$850.00. Ending balance of \$1495.88, as of March 25, 202l. Treasurer's report was accepted as read. Marion Lloyd our Sunshine lady, mentioned 3 March Birthday. Cards are put in the interpark mail. If you go away, please give Marion your Summer address and she will send one.

Spring Festival. Ann Hall mentioned that it was as successful as the previous 4 day

ones in the past.

Nancy Bellavance thanked all the Bocce group who volunteered. We had several. Tomorrow is our Annual Banquet at I2:30pm at Pietro's on the River, where we will give out prizes and install officers. Ann mentioned there will be name cards to pick up

as you enter with your meal noted on the card.

Ellie Johnson, our Social Director, said there will be an April Luncheon on Monday the 12th at 12:30pm. This will be at the Southern Pig and Cattle on US I, in Stuart. She has a sign up sheet and a copy of the menu to pass around today for anyone who would like to sign up. Marsha Benedict stated that anyone who wants to play Bocce on Thursday's at 9:00 am is welcome to come, wheither you play Tuesday or Thursday until it gets too hot to play or until people are gone. Then Ellie said we will have breakfast at 9:00 am on Thursdays for those who are still here. That may begin at the start of May.

Ellie also asked for \$20.00 for the Christmas family or families we help out from the House of Hope, since some of you won't be here until January. If you want to donate, see Ellie before you leave for the season so she can have the money by November 2I, 202I. When she gets the money and names, 3 or 4 ladies will go out and buy the children their presents. Just the kids get the gifts. Last year we were short on money so Frances Kennedy made a motion to take up to \$150.00 from the Treasury to supplement this project, if needed. Marsha Benedict seconded the motion. There was some discussion. A vote was taken and the motion passed.

Gail Kantz, our Tuesday Manager, said the ladies had a fun time this year and June Siffrar's team won 20 games making them the winner,

Ellie Johnson and Susan Sibiski's team tied for second place with 16 games and bringing up the rear, was Gloria Hulst's team with 8 wins. Top or bottom winners all had a Great year. Kathy Prince gets a clap of hands for Substituting on all 4 teams.

Page I of 2

FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE MINUTES - MARCH 25, 2021

Marsha Benedict, our Thursday Manager, said Pat Shingledecker's team won 22 games making them the winner. Mary Lamar's team had I9 wins

Bev Peterson's team had I5 wins and Ann Hall's team had 9 wins. The games were close and everyone had fun. Thank you sub's, especially Lois Stapels who practically slept in her uniform "just in case"

Please pay your dues. Put your \$5 in an envelope with your name, lot number and phone number for reference. That way we know, as soon as possible, who will be returning next season to play.

The Election of the new 202l officers took place-Ann Hall - President Beverly Peterson - Vice President

Marcia Zenk - Secretary

Nancy Bellavance - Treasurer

No one was nominated from the floor. A vote was taken and passed. Welcome All of the New Officers for the coming Season 202I-2022.

OTHER BUSINESS:

Our Next Meeting will be November I8, 202I, the 3rd Thursday of the month. It was asked if there was any other business. Someone suggested to put the officers names on the front of our booklet next season.

Our President asked for volunteers for next season luncheons, especially Christmas. Frances Kennedy volunteered to take the Christmas luncheon. We will need one more,

Then, some Rules were mentioned that we had issues with this season.

The pallina must go past the middle line but not past the second line to be alive on the initial throw. After that it is not dead if it goes beyond those lines. If the pallina goes out of the court the whole game/frame must be started over. Don't throw the bocce ball on initial throw until the pallina has stopped. Many players want OSCAR to be put out and used on close measurements.

It was asked that everyone introduce themselves since many Tuesday or Thursday players only know those on their day of play. We did that.

Marsha Benedict made a motion fo have the Minutes posted on the board in the Rec Hall and on the Website. Frances Kennedy seconded the motion. Discussion and a vote was taken and it passed.

End of business.

Meeting was adjourned at 12::51 PM

Respectfully Submitted,

Marcia Zenk (acting secretary)

page 2 of 2

page 2